
 
 

 
 

Dear Parent/Carer,                                                                     25 February 2022             
  
Thank you for all your support to get this half term off to a positive start. I continue to be 
impressed by the courage, commitment, and compassion shown by many members of our 
school community and their resilience regardless of the ongoing challenges with COVID.  
  
Year 11 Examination information: 
  
As you will be aware advanced information has been shared by exam boards to support our 
Year 11 students as they have been impacted by COVID. Please find a link to a student 
guide and some FAQs for students to answer questions they may have about the 
examination advance information.  
  
Mobile phones: 
  
Due to COVID, we had to change our policy concerning mobile phones. However, we are 
now able to return to the original procedure. Please see below from our Behaviour for 
Learning Policy: 
  
Use mobile phones on the school grounds or site: If a mobile phone is seen anywhere within 
the school grounds, it will be confiscated. The phone will only be relinquished to a 
parent/carer and not until the day after confiscation. All mobile phones need to be handed in 
in the morning to the appropriate PAL/DPAL.  
  
Library: 
  
Our school library is open and supervised from 8 am to 4 pm. However, at the moment it is 
underutilised. I would therefore like to ask for your support in encouraging students to use 
this facility as much as possible.  
  
Headteacher Question and Answer: 
  
Thank you to all parents who attended my previous online Q&A session. I would like to take 
this opportunity to invite parents into school for the following Q&A session on Wednesday 
23rd March, from 6 pm to 7 pm. I look forward to meeting you in person and continue 
working together to support our students to achieve their full potential. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
 Andrew Finn 
Headteacher 

https://elink.clickdimensions.-QV16D5DDbzV8TDIfC6GCA
https://elink.clickdimensions.-QV16D5DDbzV8TDIfC6GCA
https://elink.clickdimensions.


 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                      
                                                                                    Westfield Vaccination Centre  

The Street (Unit 1061) 

Westfield Shopping Centre 
London 

E20 1EJ 
Email: elft.wvc.schools@nhs.net 

     Website: https://westfield-covid-vaccination-centre.nhs.uk/ 
 
  
 Dear parent or carer, 
 
COVID-19 vaccination 
 
All young people aged 12 to 15 years are now being offered 2 doses of the vaccine 12 weeks apart. 
 
The East London NHS Foundation Trust (ELFT) will be visiting your child’s school on Tuesday 15th 
March 2022 to administer COVID-19 vaccinations. 
 
ELFT will be running the clinic during school hours. 
 
This vaccination will be free of charge and our highest priority is making it easy for children to access 
the vaccine as soon as possible. 
 
The main purpose of the COVID-19 school age vaccination programme is to provide protection to the 
children who receive the vaccine and it may also help to reduce transmission of COVID-19 in the 
wider population. 
 
During the vaccination delivery we will maintain a range of measures that we have in place to keep 
you safe from COVID-19. 
 
ELFT will be carrying out a clinician-led screening process to ensure that any medical needs your 
child may have are accounted for, and that it is safe for your child to receive the vaccine. Please let 
the team know when completing the consent form of any medical needs your child may have, and if 
you have spoken to your child’s consultant or GP regarding COVID-19 vaccination. 
Dose 1 is available to all children, aged 12 years and over, who have not been vaccinated yet. 
Dose 2 is available to all children who have received Dose 1. There must be an interval of 12 weeks 
between the Dose 1 and Dose 2. If it has not been 12 weeks since their first dose, or if your child has 
received Dose 2 at another location, please do not submit a consent form. 

mailto:elft.wvc.schools@nhs.net


 
 

 
 

 
**** Please use the following link to provide consent for your child for Dose 1 or Dose 2 **** 
 

https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/coviddose2/2021/newham 
 
 
Please ensure the form is completed and submitted by end of the day on 11th March 2022. 
 
Children over the age of 16 do not need consent in order to receive the vaccine. 
 
We cannot accept late consent forms, and therefore if you submit the completed form after the 
deadline your child may not be vaccinated in school.  
 
Your child is unable to receive the vaccine if they have received a positive test for the Covid-19 
virus in the past 12 weeks. If your child has recently tested positive for Covid-19 please do not 
submit a consent form. 
 
Only children aged 12 or over are eligible for the vaccine. If your child is not aged 12 or over on the 
day of the session, please do not submit a consent form. 
 
If you would like your child to receive the vaccine, but they are unable to receive it at school, you 
can book an appointment at a clinic or mass vaccination centre via the National Booking System, 
which can be accessed by calling 119 or via the following link:  
 
Book a Covid-19 vaccination 
 
Information leaflets explaining the COVID-19 vaccination programme can be found here: 
COVID-19 vaccination programme - guide for children and young people  
 
COVID-19 Vaccination programme for children and young people – guidance for parents  
 
Kind regards, 
Dr Kate Corlett 
Medical Director - Community Health Services 
 

Janette Clark  
Service Manager – Westfield Vaccination Centre 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1017171/PHE_12073_COVID-19_guide_for_all_CYP.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1042559/UKHSA-12222-COVID-19-parent-leaflet-v3.pdf

